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The Board affirms that Faculty shall have the sole authority and responsibility to determine the nature and content of the instructional materials they use in the courses they are assigned.
Faculty recognize that their choice of  instructional materials shall be based on the intellectual and pedagogical merits of those materials, as determined by the faculty member’s disciplinary expertise and the commonly held practices of his or her discipline.

In those instances where the faculty member has created or produced his or her own instructional materials for a course he or she is assigned to teach, the faculty member shall ensure that these materials are provided to students at the cost of production, unless those materials are also available and used outside the district.
One of the wrinkles with the above: will the district also require the bookstores on each campus to sell these materials to students with no mark-up? Why should the bookstores profit from these materials and not the faculty?
As a matter of principle, the district asserts that the selection of course materials based on the sole criterion that an individual faculty member will derive profit from the sale of these materials is both unethical and a violation of California’s Education Code and Title 5 regulations.

